
COVID-19 RESPONSE PROTOCOLS FOR STUDENTS 

Updated September 19, 2022 

 

EVENT NOTIFICATIONS RESPONSE 

Student tests 

positive for 

COVID-19  

REPORT POSITIVE CASES TO 

THE COLLEGE IMMEDIATELY 

 

Call or Text 908-514-8261 OR 

Email covid@ucc.edu 

AND 

Contact your Instructor(s) 

Everyone, regardless of vaccination status: 

• Stay home for 5 days if you had no symptoms. 

• If you had symptoms and are fever-free for 24 hours and your 

symptoms are improving, you can return to campus after 5 

days. 

• Continue to wear a mask around others for 5 additional days. 

Follow College mask guidelines.  

Instructors will provide remote instruction to quarantined 

students where possible. 

 

Student has 

“close contact” 

with an 

individual who 

tested positive 

for COVID-19 

 

 

Close contact 

is defined as 

within six (6) 

feet for a 

cumulative 

total of 15 

minutes or 

more over a 

24-hour period. 

 

REPORT CLOSE CONTACT 

CASES TO THE COLLEGE 

IMMEDIATELY 

 

Call or Text 908-514-8261 OR 

Email covid@ucc.edu 

AND 

Contact your Instructor(s) 

 

After being exposed to COVID-19: 

• Wear a mask as soon as you find out you were exposed. 

• Day 0 is the day of your last exposure. Day 1 is the first full 

day after exposure. 

• Continue precautions for 10 full days. If you develop 

symptoms; follow the protocols below. 

 

Get tested on Day 6 even if you do not have symptoms. 

• If you test negative, continue taking precautions through Day 

10. 

• If you test positive, follow the protocols above. 

Instructors will provide remote instruction to quarantined 

students where possible. 

 

Student 

exhibits 

COVID-19 

symptoms 

REPORT SYMPTOMS TO THE 

COLLEGE IMMEDIATELY 

 

Call or Text 908-514-8261 OR 

Email covid@ucc.edu 

AND 

Contact your Instructor(s) 

Student needs to stay home, or the Instructor needs to send the 

student home. Student can return to campus after: 

• 5 days since symptoms first appeared AND 

• 24 hours fever-free without the use of fever-reducing 

medicines AND 

• No longer have symptoms. 

Instructors will provide remote instruction to quarantined 

students where possible. 

 

  

 

Instructors should not contact other students, faculty, or staff members because the Dean of Students 

office or the Human Resources department will handle notifications. 

 

Instructors will be provided with the student’s name and the length of time the student is required to 
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  Updated September 19, 2022 
 

remain off campus. Instructors will not need to take any further action unless directed to do so by 

Academic Affairs. Face-to-face classes may continue in their current format, except for those individuals 

who need to stay home. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


